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Dear Wholesale Customer, 

Effective June 1, 2021, Consolidated Communications is implementing a 5% increase 

for certain detariffed special access services including channel termination and channel 

mileage rate elements offered under Consolidated Communications Companies Service 

Guides.   For specific rates, please see the Consolidated Communications Service 

Guides posted on the Company’s website at www.consolidated.com\regulatory¹.  

In compliance with orders of the Federal Communications Commission, the rates, 

terms and conditions for certain services deemed competitive by the FCC formerly 

contained in Consolidated Communications’ FCC Tariffs have been de-tariffed and are 

now contained in Interstate Service Guides. 

¹ To access the Consolidated Communications Companies Service Guides, go 

to the web page at the above link, click on “Tariffs, RTCs, Price Lists and 

Service Agreements”, then click on “Consolidated Communications 

Companies” listed under the FCC documents.  Select the appropriate Service 

Guide for your area.  

This notification provided by the Consolidated CMP reachable at: 

ConsolidatedCMP@consolidated.com 

Notification Date: April 30, 2021 

Effective Date: June 1, 2021 

Subject: Rate Increase/Special Access Services 

Notification #: TRF 0031 

Target Audience: CLEC, ILEC, ISP, IXC, Wireless, Reseller 

Area Impacted: All Regions 

Contact: 
Consolidated Change Management 

at ConsolidatedCMP@consolidated.com 

http://www.consolidated.com/regulatory
mailto:ConsolidatedCMP@consolidated.com
mailto:ConsolidatedCMP@consolidated.com


Delivered by - Consolidated Communications 
121 South 17th Street 
Mattoon, Illinois 61938 

 


